Norwich Youth Advisory Board (YAB)

 
Minutes of meeting: 
City College, Norwich Tuesday 27th September 2016
In Attendance:
Cllr Richard Bearman – Chair, Norfolk CC
Neil Cully – Notre Dame High School
Lisa Harper - NHS

Jock Downie – Norwich City College

Robin Konieczny – Norfolk CC
Maria – Chair, Young Commissioner
Lauren – Young Commissioner 
Unaisah – Young Commissioner
Samantha – Young Commissioner

Katie – Young Commissioner

Jadzia – Young Commissioner

Callum – Young Commissioner

Amado – Young Commissioner

Caitlin – Young Commissioner

Jasmine – Young Commissioner
Colin Dutton – MAP Senior Youth & Community Worker
Trudi Halls – MAP (Minutes)
Lorraine Houseago – MAP Administrator

	1. Welcome and Introductions
1.1 Young Commissioner Maria chaired the meeting, everyone was welcomed and introductions made.  
1.2 Apologies were received from Dave Marshall and Melanie Wheeler.
	Action

	1. 
	

	2. Minutes of the previous meeting and matters arising
2.1 The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as being correct.
2.2 Colin updated the board regarding Young Commissioner’s proposal of more involvement in the YAB process. He thanked Maria for stepping in to co-chair the meeting and explained that the chair for future meetings will be elected by the Young Commissioners. This will be co-ordinated by Jess and Nick.

Richard added that Norfolk County Council can provide training on how to chair a meeting.

2.3 Colin reported that Not About the Bike had reapplied for funding with amendments as suggested following the last YAB. This was on the agenda to be discussed.

	

	3. Presentation from Karla George and Gillian Rockey regarding Positive Activities Norwich
3.1 Overview 
Positive Activities is a project delivered by MAP for 11-18 year olds (25 with disabilities). Gill is the Norwich lead for Positive Activities. She gave an overview of the different types of engagement which include weekly social group sessions on a Wednesday for YP who are referred only (no more than 12 YP in a session). There is also MAP Active which takes place on a Monday evening at The Risebrow centre in Norwich and is open to anyone. One-to-one provision is also provided though the Horizons project. There are residential opportunities and also provision in Notre Dame High School and City Academy Norwich.  Activities can include games, discussions, positive social education and informal education. All activities are young person led and transport can be provided.
Referral routes are currently through MAP, colleges and schools. Referrals for Positive Activities tend to be for those who are at risk of being NEET or on edge of social care. 
Over the summer of 2016 MAP ran an 8 week Positive Activities programme targeted at students who had not enrolled in further education. Around 12 young people enrolled, 100% of which enrolled at City College Norwich or another FE institution this September. Gill outlined activities for the summer programme which included a taster of self defence, boxing and fitness, and a residential trip to Sheringham which encouraged independence skills through a mixture of activities. It also helped young people to form relationships which have continued into college life. 
Karla read out some quotes from young people about what they have gained from Positive Activities. Many felt that their confidence had improved. 
3.2 Progress against targets
The programme has so far reached 44 young people which is 49 % of the yearly target.
There will be an interim report by mid October 

3.3 Plan
City College Norwich is providing MAP a room for two afternoons per week where Jess will be based to provide support during term time.
Karla is working on diversifying referral routes and working with YP to rebrand the project.

3.4 Questions and comments
Robin raised the issue of dependency on funding to provide Positive Activities programmes in the future. Karla is aware that there is a risk that funding will not be available. Robin responded saying that there will be funding for Positive Activities, how much and what that provides has not yet been finalised. Jock commented that City College had provided £300 towards the project and reflected that most of the expense was on transport. Richard commented that the funding period could be extended next year. Gill commented that everyone who has accessed the project has asked for more activities and further funding.

Maria asked what skills the young people gain. Gill answered that the outcome of the programme for a young person depends on the individual needs which are highlighted in the referral, the type of engagement and delivery is tailored. The aim of the Horizons project is to help a young person to see a future beyond their current circumstance, and to feel valued, to build resilience and independent life skills. Karla highlighted that there are core outcomes to be covered.
Colin highlighted that some of the Young Commissioners had come through the Horizons project.


	

	4. Applications Bids (Young Commissioners update was moved to agenda point 5 with the board’s agreement).
4.1 Colin had received two bids for funding, Jenny Lind and Henderson Trust.

4.2 Not About the Bike (Henderson Trust) Colin explained that they had submitted a new application for funding following recommendations from the YAB which were made at the meeting held in July. He disseminated the application document with the amendments highlighted in Red. Maria decided to divide the YAB into groups to discuss the application and give feedback. General consensus was that there were improvements on the original bid.
Richard highlighted that the term ‘hoping’ was being used where it should say ‘will’. He also commented that he would like to see the ethnic diversity of the attendees of the project recorded.
The board voted on whether to fund the project. 12-0 voted that the project should be funded (Jock was not present for the vote).
Colin will email the Henderson Trust notifying them of their successful bid and requesting that they change the terminology. He will also set up an SLA (Service Level Agreement) conduct QA’s (Quality Assurance) along with Young Commissioners, for which training will be provided. 
4.3 Jenny Lind Park Young People’s Work – Colin explained that Jenny Lind had been given extra opportunity to apply as the leader of the project, Tim Stapleford, sadly passed away recently.

Colin explained that the original application for funding was very long therefore he provided a summary of the bid to the board members to be discussed. 
Colin gave an overview of the main points in the summary. 
They are seeking £3000 to fund a part time JLPYPW Co-ordinator until June 2017. The Matthew Project will be their host employer. 
They have also applied for £500 to provide training for volunteers, and £500 for recruitment and promotion of the project.

They are planning to use some of the bid to contribute to the costs of facilities such as the lease of the building, the B24 shop unit, formerly the Post Office on Vauxhall street which would act as a Hub.  Activities will also take place in the Jenny Lind MUGA and play area. The project is based around sports coaching sessions which are delivered over 2 nights per week. The project will be delivered in a deprived area.  It is run by management committee from local Christian Churches although they are open to all faiths. They are engaging with an increasing number of refugees and asylum seekers. 
Questions were raised by Lisa and Richard regarding the part time post outlined in the proposal and whether the position is fully funded by the YAB. Colin will clarify.

Robin commented that he knew Paul Hoey (part of the Jenny Lind Management Group), and he felt that he would be good at running the group.

Colin will send the full proposal to board members by email. He will also discuss it with the Young Commissioners when they meet on Friday 30th September. All members will respond with their decision by close of play Friday 30th September.
	CD
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	5. Young Commissioners Update

5.1 Amado spoke about the activities he took part in over the summer. These included assisting MAP with a stall at a Men’s Mental Health Awareness event at the Forum, a visit to Not About the Bike, a treasure hunt around Norwich, a meal at Jamie Oliver’s, and  helping with the preparation for board meetings, all of which he thought were good. Amado also spoke about a planned residential trip to London on the 24th October for two nights with the YAG, where they will spend a morning and an afternoon visiting The Houses of Parliament and will get a tour with Clive Lewis MP, they also hope to meet with other YAGs from London, and Chloe Smith MP. The YAGs will be meeting up beforehand to plan the trip.

Samantha spoke about completing a graph of priorities with the YAG, and how they reviewed the YAB consultation card.
	

	6. Youth Leadership Programme
Colin updated the board about future of the Youth Leadership Programme.
The programme aims to increase YP involvement in decision making processes. It is expanding on the Youth Action Groups due to high demand. More work is to be done on the positive image campaign and more impact is needed on social media. There will be more fundraising support and more networking events.  Colin explained that there is £4000 unallocated which will be used to target training, including Mental Health first aid, and anti-bullying training. Young Commissioners to receive regular training and AQA qualifications. Needs Analysis and Consultation will continue ensuring the involvement of YP at every step including the evaluation process. YP will be working with Momentum Small Grants Scheme to review bids.
Jess, Nick and Colin to look at strategies to achieve these goals.

Colin will circulate the Youth Leadership Programme handout electronically.
	CD

	7. Any Other Business

7.1 Richard mentioned a recent visit by some Young Commissioners to County Hall for a work group. Tim Eyres has emailed requesting feedback. Colin will disseminate the email from Tim to the board who will feedback by 17th October.
7.2 Richard requested that some young people attend Norfolk CC on 24th October to discuss plans to be put forward to Children’s Services. The date coincides with the YAG residential trip to London. Colin will invite the YP who are not going on the residential.
	CD
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	8. Dates for Future Meetings

8.1 Date of next meeting is Tuesday 8th November at 4pm.
Future dates to be arranged.

Meeting closed at 5.40pm
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